
STEAL WOOL 
 
FADE IN: 
 
EXT. HILLSIDE - DAY 
 
The valley appears peaceful and serene in the morning 
hours. A whisper can be heard from the stream as the water 
lazily follows the path it has carved across the land. The 
soothing sounds occasionally hushed by a slight breeze as 
it rolls off the mountains washing over the grassy plains 
like an ocean of green waves across the hillside. A large 
moss covered rock hides in the shade of a large tree. A 
little girl sits on top of the rock while a small flock of 
sheep graze and baa with content all around her. 
 
CUT TO: CLOSE UP - SHEEP GRAZING 
 
The sheep happily graze the lush grass, blissfully unaware 
of even the other sheep around them. 
 
RETURN TO SCENE: 
 
A shadowy figure quickly approaches the flock from the 
hills behind their small protector trying to avoid 
detection. 
 
CUT TO: CLOSE UP - GIRL 
 
Her eyes closed LIL’ BO PEEP appears to be sleeping on the 
job as the danger to her flock grows closer. 
 
CUT TO: CLOSE UP - DER EVIL MONKEY 
 
The dark figure reveals itself from behind the cover of the 
rocks. DER EVIL MONKEY emerges from the shadows with a 
devious grin and a large sack over one shoulder. In a 
silent flash Der Evil Monkey jumps out and snatches his 
first victim throwing a helpless sheep into his sack 
immediately followed by another. Der Evil Monkey moves on 
to gather more sheep when he is startled by the site of 
their protector and abruptly stops. 
 
INSERT POV: DER EVIL MONKEY 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep appears to not have seen the Der Evil Monkey 
as he looks on in bewilderment. 
 



RETURN TO SCENE: 
 
Der Evil Monkey’s concerns grow as the sheep he has already 
stolen baa with panic. Der Evil Monkey tries to quiet them 
when he spots his real prize. He grabs his bag and quickly 
sneaks through the flock. As he approaches the little lamb 
Der Evil Monkey loses control of himself dropping his bag 
in order to feast upon the little lamb right then and 
there. Der Evil Monkey leans in closer his mouth 
overflowing with saliva in anticipation of the tasty morsel 
before him. Just as the Evil Monkey is about to take his 
first bite he is struck in the jaw by a large rock. Reeling 
from the attack Der Evil Monkey tries to focus on his 
attacker. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep stands on top of her perch tossing another 
rock in her hand. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
Der Evil Monkey jumps up and down in a rage after realizing 
that she is the one that spoiled his feast by hitting him 
with that rock. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep charges forward tossing the rock into the air. 
Swinging her staff like a bat, she makes contact with a 
loud crack sending the rock through the air. A perfect shot 
the rock finds its target nailing Der Evil Monkey once more 
in the face sending him end over end into the dirt. 
 
CUT TO: 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep leaps through the air from her perch her staff 
ready to strike as Der Evil Monkey sits up and starts to 
regain his bearings. Before he can regain focus Lil’ Bo 
Peep brings down her staff and crushes it against Der Evil 
Monkey sending him clear through the air before he crashes 
into the hard ground once more. Der Evil Monkey sits up 
with a giant lump on his forehead. He is down but not out 
and with a new resolve he pushes the lump back into his 
head and charges forward ready to fight Lil’ Bo Peep to the 
end. 
 



Der Evil Monkey engages Lil’ Bo Peep with a right. She 
dodges it as he comes at her again pressing forward with a 
powerful left. Lil’ Bo Peep leaps into the air and flips 
backwards avoiding Der Evil Monkey’s attacks with ease. 
Unable to hit her, Der Evil Monkey looks at the sheep 
around him and gets an idea. He picks up the closest sheep 
to him and throws it at her full force. Lil’ Bo Peep dodges 
the flying sheep while Der Evil Monkey picks up more and 
sends them one after the other towards his foe. 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep leaps into the air stepping from one flying 
sheep to the next gaining ground on Der Evil Monkey as she 
prepares to counter strike. Looking as if she is going to 
strike him again Der Evil Monkey gathers his resolve 
against the impending attack. At the last moment Lil’ Bo 
Peep leaps up off the last sheep high into the sky drawing 
back her staff and gathering her strength. 
 
CUT TO: DER EVIL MONKEY 
 
Der Evil Monkey looks up at Lil’ Bo Peep in desperate fear. 
 
CUT TO: LIL’ BO PEEP 
 
The sun at her back Lil’ Bo Peep uses the force of gravity 
to increase her power as she dives toward the Evil Monkey 
crying out for blood. Surrounded by energy, Lil’ Bo Peep 
looks like a meteor as she heads full speed towards her 
target and strikes with an incredible force. 
 
CUT TO: OUTER SPACE 
 
A tremendous explosion erupts from the earth. 
 
RETURN TO SCENE: 
 
Lil’ Bo Peep stands atop a mountain of rubble as the dust 
clears and Der Evil Monkey lies broken and burned on the 
ground below. Lil’ Bo Peep jumps down from the pile of 
rocky destruction into the crater left by impact and 
approaches the defeated Der Evil Monkey who is still 
smoldering after her attack. The sheep gather around the 
rim of the crater and look on as Lil’ Bo Peep addresses the 
fallen Der Evil Monkey, her voice barely above a whisper. 
 
   LIL BO PEEP 
  You’ve been a bad little monkey 
  and bad monkeys go to Hell. 


